KERNS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

May 17, 2006
Attendees:  Attached
Chair G. T. Miele called the meeting to order at 6:12 PM.  

The minutes of the April meeting were approved as presented.
SEUL:  Afifa Discussed the SUEL Budget and projected shortfall for 2005-06 and 2006-07.  There will be a land Use and Transportation meeting on May 23.  Also a meeting to promote Neighborhood Participation will be held on June 24.
Treasurer:  Jim reported that we have $1,639.76 in the checking account and $1,012.54 in the CD.
Clean-Up:  The Cleanup was another major success.  Compared to last year we collected

	2005
	2006
	

	5,000 lbs
	8,500 lbs
	Yard Debris

	12,000 lbs
	15,000 lbs
	Mixed Waste

	1,500 lbs
	2,200 lbs
	Metals

	9.25 Tons
	12.85 Tons
	Total


Batteries were recycled for the first time.  There was also a shredder.  Over 70 businesses participated.  We netted $236.00 from the event.
Public Safety:  Officer Bruce reported that they have caught a couple of major graffiti offenders in the last couple of months.  It appears that the street folks have temporarily moved down to the St. Francis Park area.
Neighborhood Potluck: Heather Bryan gave a short recap on the Neighborhood Potluck which started last September.  It is held monthly on the first Sunday of each month at 6 PM at Common Ground, 2926 NE Flanders.  On June 6, the theme will be Exercise and July 2, it will be Safety in the Neighborhood.  The August Potluck will be held at the DaVinci School.
Communication:  We have $655.00 in available funds for communication that will need to be spent by the end of the fiscal year.  The group discussed a newsletter; maybe putting it in the Hollywood Star and SE Examiner.  

M/S/P Ron and GT will work together to spend the available communication money via an ad in the Hollywood Star, SE examiner and a canvasser. 
Land Use:  Richelle Corbo, Director of Common Ground, explained what Common Ground is and some of the things that Common Ground does for the neighborhood.  They have 3 houses with community gardens, event space that is available for community groups and free hot tub time for neighbors.  They have an issue with the landlord that owns the two houses on Everett.  He is threatening the conditional use permit by operating a for profit enterprise.  
Planning will hold a meeting to vote on the proposed extension and expansion of the Eastside Urban Renewal area on May 23 and the City Council will bring it up for a first reading on June 14.

Election:
The following officers and committee chairs and members were elected by unanimous consent.

President – G. T. Meili

Vice Pres. / Communications - Ron Shepard

Treasurer – Jim Kautz

Secretary – Angela Kirkman

Land use – Emily Simon, Jim Kautz, Mike Whitmore 

SEUL Delegate – Richelle Corbo

Public Safety – Christy MacAnally

Communications – Ron Shepherd, Heather Bryan, Richelle Corbo, Angela Kirkman

At-Large Members

Susanne Jenson

Charlotte Shepard

Steve A. Engel

Kathryn Ackerman

F. Paul Schroeder

Ginger Dog

Meeting adjourned at 8:05.

The next meeting will be June 21, 2006
